
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

3 January, 2019 

 

A Chara, 

 

Kindly take notice that the January Meeting of the Cobh Municipal District will be 

held on Monday next, 7
th

 January, 2019 at 3.00 p.m. at Carrig House, Cobh, for 

the transaction of the following business:- 

 

 

1. Deimhniú Miontuairiscí 

Confirmation of Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on Monday 3
rd

 December, 

2018 

 

2. Matters Arising 

 

3. Correspondence. 

 

4. Officers’ Reports 

 

5. Municipal District Officer Report 

 

6. Disposal of Property 

To consider the disposal of Freehold Interest in 13 Ringmeen Estate, Cobh, to 

Michael & Thomas Mackey for the consideration of €350 inclusive of 

administrative charges 

 
7. To Consider the Taking in Charge of Access Road (210 metres in length) to 

Aldi Store in Glanmire 

 

8. To consider the following Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Cathal 

Rasmussen: 

“That this municipal would look at suitable traffic calming measures on the 

stretch of road from Kirkwood Villas to O'Donovan Place and outside the 

supermarket including the possibility of a pedestrian crossing in this area . 

 

Also that this municipal would develop a suitable policy for dealing with 

applications for traffic calming measures in the whole district” 

 

 

 



  

9. To consider the following Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Cathal 

Rasmussen: 

“That this municipal district would invite the companies dealing with broadband 

to a meeting to outline their lack of a plan to deal with the black spots in the 

whole district and to outline to us what steps they are taking to ensure that these 

black spots are dealt with.” 

 

10. To consider the following Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Cathal 

Rasmussen: 

“That this municipal look at improving the traffic flow in Harbour Row by 

considering curving sections of the footpath to allow cars to pull in and any 

other ideas that will help. 

Also that parking at the pinch point on West Beach is looked at to see if its 

practical to change a few parking spaces to parking length ways instead of the 

present way which would allow free flow there rather than the chaos at times.” 

 

11. To consider the following Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Padraig 

O’Sullivan: 

“That this Council would support the installation of a pedestrian crossing at 

Whitechurch NS.” 

 

12. To consider the following Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Padraig 

O’Sullivan: 

“Following on from a number of accidents over the Xmas period and given the 

unprecedented levels of development that have taken place that this Council 

would examine the Forge Cross junction in Glounthaune and provide a solution 

to ensure the safety of both motorists and pedestrians.” 

 

13. To consider the following Notice of Motion in the name of Cllr. Padraig 

O’Sullivan: 

“That this Municipal District write to Cork City Council and enquire as to the 

status of Harbour Point Industrial Park. A previous planning application 

stipulated that Cork City Council was to upgrade the road, making it ready for 

taking in charge by Cork County Council but this has not happened in the 15 

years since the granting of planning.” 

 

14. Any Other Business/Aon Ghnó Eile. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

____________________ 

 

Páraig Lynch 

Municipal District Officer.  


